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Master of Ministry Course

Dear Prayer Partners,  JUNE 2025

“Whom we preach, warning every man, and teaching every man in all wisdom; that we may 
present every man perfect in Christ Jesus”’ (Colossians 1:28)

Thank you so much for your prayers and financial support.

Master of Ministry Modular Course April  21-25.  The subject was “Apologetics: Persuading 
Others of Truth by Faith in Scriptures.”  There were 16 enrolled in the Master of Ministry 
course.  These were mostly pastors and church leaders. Pastor John Njoroge of Kenya was 
the teacher, and Dr. Charles Farley assisted the classes.

Vacation Bible School April 22-25.  Praise God for Evangelist Levi Schooley and Sister 
Joanne Farley for giving their precious time to teach our students and Christians from 
other churches who attended the daily Vacation Bible School. I thank God for these faithful 
servants for their ministry of reaching kids the gospel.

The Jesus Saves Fundamental Baptist Church and MEBSI family were indeed blessed and 
privileged to have Dr. Charles Farley, Pastor John Njoroge and Evangelist Levi Schooey 
ministering the Word of God to us during our Sunday Worship Services, Afternoon Gospel 
Hour, and Wednesday prayer meetings. 

Foundation Week May 6-9 - Pastor Levie Lumilang was our guest speaker.  He delivered 
seven challenging messages with the theme, “Faithfulness to the Word received.” (2 Timothy 
3:14) 

On March 20, we held the MEBSI 38th Commencement Exercises. Pastor Anecito Ricardo 
Jr. was the Baccalaureate speaker, and Pastor Earl Magdale spoke during Graduation rites 
with the theme, “A Balanced Ministry Outlook (Luke 2:56). 
 
We had eleven graduates for our various programs: Basic Bible Course, Basic Institute 
Diploma, Diploma in Bible, and Bachelor of Religious Education.

May 20th was the Alumni Homecoming. Pastor Anecito Ricardo Jr., a MEBSI alumnus, was 
the speaker.  
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I was not able to join the Alumni Homingcoming 
because my wife, Jinky, had a surgery.  Jinky was 
hospitalized for 11 days, from May 15-28. I thank God 
for the successful operation and her recovery. Jinky 
has been advised not to carry heavy weight for two 
months. I thank you so much for your prayers.



A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,

THE NAMOC FAMILY

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.
100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717
Electronic Services Requested

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Namoc Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment to contact us at 
office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Namoc prayer letter” on the subject line.

It is indeed a privilege to teach two subjects and be involved in evangelism, street open-air 
preaching, soul-winning and gospel tracts distribution with the church and seminary students.

Prayer Requests:
1. My wife’s full recovery
2. Wisdom and knowledge for  my scheduled regular teaching in Seminary.
3. More souls to be saved.
4. Ministry Vehicle to be used in soul winning practicum and picking up believers from the slum 

area in the old location who cannot afford fare to go to church
5. Funds to repair the dining hall and dormitories damaged by the storm 
6. Funds to repair broken tiles in the church

God Bless!!!

Pastor Glen R. Namoc

Street Preaching

Gospel Tracts Distribution



Pastor Pedro Haguingan
Jesus Saves Fundamental Baptist Church
Masimag, Tagbak, Talakag, Bukidnon

Dear Prayer Partners,

I thank you so much for your prayers and financial support.  God provided for our 
need by using each one of you.  I thank God for giving me the privilege of serving 
Him.

I praise and thank God that in the year 2023, we saw 94 professions of faith in 
Christ, and 15 believers followed the Lord in water baptism.

Prayer Requests:
1. Bible Study to Buboy Hinganan and family.
2. Good health for my family.
3. More souls to be saved.
4. Spiritual growth of the believers.
5. Wisdom and knowledge to preach the Word of God.
6. Safe Travels.
7. Blessing on our regular Sunday church worship services and our planned 

programs in the year 2024.

Pastor Alex D. Panganuran
Calvary Fundamental Baptist Church
Salimbalan, Patpat, Baungon, Bukidnon.

Dear Brethren,

Happy New Year!
My family and I are grateful for your continuous support through prayers and 
financial assistance.

Praises:
- Soul Winning is conducted twice a month.
- Bible Studies and prayer meetings are being held in our five mission 

outreaches.
- Ongoing training in leadership and soul winning.
- Christmas celebrations in our home church and in the outreaches.

One of the mission outreaches in Opol temporarily closed due to no permanent 
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Handed Bible to Mayor Rogelio Jaraula



place for gathering.  Please pray that this can be resolved so that the believers can 
meet together.

Prayer requests:
1. Pray for funds for our Land and Building Project for Calvary Baptist 

Fundamental Church - $8,707
2. Pray for the soul-winning team that goes out twice a month.
3. Bible Studies and visitation in five outreaches and in the home church 

(Calvary FBC)
4. Pray as we conduct Leadership and soul winning training.
5. Eight Candidates for water baptism in February, 2024.
6. Good health 
7. Scheduled fellowship and Bible Study with the group to Municipal Mayor, 

Rogelio Jaraula and his wife.
8. Monthly, regular Bible study at the local government assembly in Salimbalan, 

and Sitio Mandu.

Pastor Casiano Laguilay
Jesus Saves Fundamental Baptist Church
San Fermin, Talakag, Bukidnon

Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 
We thank you for your prayers and financial support. The activities continue, 
especially the Sunday worship, consistent Cottage prayer meeting every 
Saturday (4:00 pm), and house visitations at the same time. I have some speaking 
engagements on special occasions, like birthdays. We praise God for His presence 
and guidance in everything. Midweek prayer meetings are a recent activity also. 
Highlight for this year was the event, “Thanksgiving Day and the 8th Anniversary of 
the Church.”

 Prayer Requests:
1. Church Building Project - $5,454
2. Calapat outreach needs materials
3. More souls to be saved
4. Contacts made through Bible studies
5. Travel safety (back and forth)
6. Please pray for our candidates for baptism: Janen Langgoy, July Langgoy, 

Denfer John Langgoy, Trexie Ann Dupino, Jimster Dupino, and Devert 
Saguinhon.  Date of Baptism -  February, 2024. A baptismal class is ongoing 
every Saturday morning. 

7. San Fermen (Mother Church) Finances for building completion and ongoing 
work in rebuilding the church structure.

8. More Bible Studies contacts.
9. Lastly, healing from all the sickness in each family (Pastor’s Family ad 

members) 

Thank you for your prayers once again. 
God bless us all.

Prayer and Bible study with Mayor 
Rogelio Jaraula and Co. Pastors in 

Baungon
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Anniversary & Thanksgiving

Church Construction

Church ServiceBible StudyBible Study


